
 

  



  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



  



  



  

We find ourselves living through another 
extremely challenging time in our history, 
as we recover from the impacts of COVID-
19. We are all facing the significant 
pressures of a potential worldwide 
recession. Yet never before in our recent 
history has there been such a focus on 
well-being. 
We both recognise and acknowledge that 
no one is immune from the potential 
impacts of social isolation, loneliness, 
depression, anxiety, trauma and loss. It 
can be so easy though, to underestimate 
the impacts on people with a learning 
disability, who may not be able to share 
how they are feeling.  
We have been focussing on culture, values 
and behaviour, exploring how we can 
develop and foster empathic and person-
centred relationships, with the people we 
support and amongst our colleagues. 
I am always encouraged to see and hear 
strong role models, in the media, opening 
up on how important and helpful it is to 
talk and seek help. Yet for many of the 
people we support that can be a challenge, 
particularly in a shared setting, with little 
privacy and surrounded by people in your 
life who are paid to be with you. 
Hence, we have been focussing and will 
continue to focus on our 8 quality of life 
indicators, supported this year by the ‘Big 
Conversation’, with an emphasis on 
creating the space for relationships and 
support that show understanding of each 
person’s needs, feelings and life 
experiences. 
 

It is why we have spent some time 
developing a new One Fylde Operational 
Way, which is in essence a set of standard 
operating procedures, to inform how we 
deliver support, in a way which respects 
each individual and genuinely empathises 
with them.  
It is about consistency and quality, yet in 
the challenging context of understanding 
and meeting the individual needs, choices, 
wishes and dreams of the people we 
support. We are focussing on creating an 
open and safe space for people to be 
heard, even when they are not speaking, 
that includes the people we support and 
our staff teams. 
So, I remain optimistic that we will 
continue our journey and challenge 
ourselves to support, develop and foster 
truly empathic person-centred 
relationships with the people we support 
and all of our colleagues, which in turn will 
create the space for growth and well-
being for us all. 

 
 
 



  

 

Each month, from March until June 2022, 
we invited all our staff to take part in our 
‘Big Conversation’ competition, based on 
One Fylde’s 8 quality of life indicators.  
We wanted to get everyone reading and 
talking about these powerful statements 
and looking at how our culture, values and 
behaviours affect the people we support. 
Each of the 4 competitions focussed on     
2 specific indicators. Staff were asked to 
consider and discuss these and then 
create a ‘mind map’ together – a visual 
representation of their response to the 
theme using images and words.  

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 



  



  

 

 

 

 

 



  



  



  

 



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



  



 


